PURPLE VALLEY and DISTRICT March

(By Mrs. Jack Urbshott) WOMEN'S INSTITUTE MEET

Mrs. Eva Gilbert was hostess to the March meeting of the Purple Valley Women's Institute. Mrs. Hector Coveney read Scripture. Twelve members responded to the Roll Call, What Can I Do For My Community?

Notice has been received that the short course, "Choosing and Using Fabric", will be held in the Purple Valley W.1. Hall Wednesday, April 23rd, instead of April 21st as previously announced.

Mrs. Clifford Gilbert reported on the auxiliary meeting of Gateway Haven and said articles would be appreciated for the bazaar to be held at the opening ceremony of the Home. Five dollars was voted towards the Beauty Salon at Gateway Haven.

A copy of the History of Bruce County from 1906 on will be secured for the property of the Women's Institute. A letter from F. W.I.C. president, Mrs. Zellar, was read.

Tricks with a Mix was chosen with Never a Dull Meal as second choice for a food forum suggestion.

Mrs. Will Crawford and Mrs. Mabel Pruder thanked the Insti-

Mr and Mrs Don Pruder.

Mr and Mrs Art Haley and girls of Millgrove were weekend visitors with Mr and Mrs Clifford Gilbert. Sharon and Dianne Haley remained for a week's vacation.

Weekend visitors with Mr and Mrs George McCartney were Mr and Mrs Fred Grimwood and family of Hanover, David Mc-Coy and Bob McCartney of Durham, and Mr and Mrs Emerson McCoy and family of Wiarton area. Miss Coralie McCartney of Owen Sound is spending a few days with her parents.

Mr Wayne McKone of Stratford visited with Mr and Mrs Clifford Gilbert, Clifford Gilbert Jr., and Mrs Eva Gilbert and Howard over the weekend.

Mr and Mrs Jack Coveney and girls of London and Miss Anne Coveney and friend of Hamilton are vacationing this week at their cottage here.

Miss Debbie Caudle of Lion's Head is spending this week with her grandparents, Mr and Mrs Percy Howe.

Mr Bob Fidler of Woodstock visited Sunday with Mr and Mrs Percy Howe and George.

Mr and Mrs Albert McLean and Sandra of Leith visited Saturday with Mrs James McLean and Ralph. Sunday visitors

There was a fair atte at the Women's Institu pancake supper held F evening at the home o Mrs Lloyd Burt.

A quilting bee was h nesday at the home of James Urbshott.

Wayne and Alvin Wa Jack Urbshott attended Equipment Convention Brampton recently.

Mr and Mrs Manuel I and Mary, Mr Hector and sons and Mr and N Whewall, all of Willo and Miss Grace Smith onto, spent the weeke Mr and Mrs Jack Urbst and Mrs Hector Coven family were Sunday vi

Mr and Mrs Carman and family of Lion's h visited recently with 1 Mrs Percy Howe and C Miss Mary Jo Coven Owen Sound spent the with her parents.

Mrs James McLean 1 with relatives at Lion during the weekend.



will be held at the hc Mr and Mrs Hector Co March 9th. Maybe Strup at Hurphalley

The Chamberlain boys get a close look at where the maple sap comes from as their mother, Mrs. George Chamberlain, of Chats-

worth, holds two-year-old Brian so he could see into the pail. Left is David, 4, and centre Michael 7.

(By Mrs. Jack Urbshott)

A number of ladies from here attended the Bruce North District Women's Institute Annual meeting at Red Bay Thursday. Congratulations to Mrs. Eva Gilbert, a life member of Purple Valley W.I. who received her life membership card at the meeting. Congratulations also to the Purple Valley 4-H Homemaking Club girls and their leaders, Mrs. Wm. Hepburn and Mrs. George McCartney, who were invited to set up their lovely display on Patio Suppers at the District Annual meeting.

The Youth Group members enjoyed a social evening at Cape Croker recently.

Mrs. James McLean and Ralph visited Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Wes McLean and family at Leith.

Mr and Mrs Keith Fox and family of Cooksville visited Sunday with Mrs Elda Hepburn.

Visitors during the weekend with Mr and Mrs Wayne Ward and family were Mr and Mrs Doug McLeod and Mark, and Mr and Mrs Fink of Elliott Lake, Mr and Mrs Jack Campbell and Joanne of Wiarton, and Mr and Mrs Clayton Mackie and boys of Hope Ness.

Mr and Mrs Wm. John Crawford of Wiarton visited recently with Mrs Eva Gilbert.

Mr and Mrs Rae Greig and children of Newmarket visited Monday with Mr and Mrs Don Pruder.

Miss Joy Pruder returned to Toronto Sunday after spending a few days with her parents, Mr and Mrs Don Pruder.

Mrs James McLean won the draw on the homemade quilt on Saturday.

Mr and Mrs Manuel Bittorf and Mary, Hector Bittorf and sons of Willowdale, and Miss Grace Smith of Toronto were weekend visitors with Mr and Mrs Jack Urbshott and family. Sunday visitors were Mr and Mrs Keith Fox and family of Cooksville an Mrs Allan Howe of Colpoy's

Bay, and Mr James Kay of Chatsworth.

Visitors spending the weekend at their respective cottages were Mr and Mrs Jack Coveney and girls of London, Mr and Mrs Grenville Crawford of Waterloo, and Lorne Crawford of Barrie, Mr and Mrs Clarence Hooey of Stratford, Art King and Dave Gardiner of Toronto, and Mr and Mrs Don McKone and Darrin of Stratford.

Bill McCartney and Bill Casemore of Owen Sound were recent visitors with Mr and Mrs George McCartney.

Vol10 Pg 4